

# Anderson Township

7850 Five Mile Road Anderson Township, Ohio 45230-2356 513.688.8400 AndersonTownshipOH.gov AndersonCenterEvents.org

#### Township Trustees

Joshua S. Gerth J. Lexi Lausten R. Dee Stone

## Fiscal Officer

Brian M. Johnson

## Township Administrator

Vicky L. Earhart

## Assistant Township Administrator for Human Resources

Suzanne M. Parker

## Assistant Township Administrator for Operations

Steve E. Sievers, AICP

## Law Director

Margaret W. Comey 513.688.8433

## Finance Director

Tammy Disque

## Fire Chief

C. Richard Martin, II

## Planning & Zoning Director Paul J. Drury, Jr., AICP

radij. Druty, ji., Alei

## Public Works Director

Eric J. Luginbuhl

#### District 5 Commander

Lt. Dave Downing Hamilton Co. Sheriff's Office 513.474.5770

# ANDERSON TOWNSHIP (HAMILTON COUNTY), OHIO PLANNING AND ZONING DIRECTOR PAUL DRURY OPPONENT TESTIMONY - SENATE BILL 104 LOCAL GOVERNMENT COMMITTEE MARCH 12, 2025

CHAIR O'BRIEN, VICE CHAIR GAVARONE, RANKING MEMBER SMITH, AND HONORABLE MEMBERS OF THE SENATE LOCAL GOVERNMENT COMMITTEE.

My name is Paul Drury, and I serve as Planning and Zoning Director for Anderson Township, an urban community of over 44,000 residents in Hamilton County in southwest Ohio. The Township is bounded by the Ohio River to its south and the City of Cincinnati to the west with several villages and townships comprising the remaining borders.

Please accept this written testimony in opposition to language proposed in Senate Bill 104 as introduced by Senator Andrew O. Brenner. The proposed bill suggests limitations on township zoning regulations regarding short-term rentals. Anderson Township, Hamilton County, adopted its Zoning Resolution in 1987, and text amendments to the Zoning Resolution in 2020 permitting short-term rentals in residentially zoned areas as conditional uses. Any proposed short-term rental is vetted through the Board of Zoning Appeals which allows public notification and public input of short-term rentals through a public hearing. The public hearing offers the opportunity for conditions to address concerns from residents to ensure compatibility with the neighborhoods. Since 2020, fourteen short-term rentals have been approved by the Board of Zoning Appeals. Anderson Township is opposed to any language that limits the Township's zoning authority.

The Township is also opposed to any fee limitations for registration or licensing of short-term rentals. While Anderson Township does not currently register short-term rentals, the fee should cover the expenses of a registration process and not be arbitrary. Expenses to maintain such a registration will likely fluctuate and increase over time.

Thank you for the opportunity to address this honorable committee.

Paul Drury

Anderson Township Planning and Zoning Director